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Ms. Bianca Thornton 
Environmental Assessment Officer 
Industry Assessments 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
 
By email: bianca.thornton@planning.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Bianca 
 
Request for Advice – SSD-9522 Kemps Creek Warehouse , Logistics and Industrial 
Facilities Hub – Modification 1 
 
Thank you for your referral dated 28 April 2021 inviting comment from Heritage NSW (HNSW) 
in relation to the above SSD-9522 Modification proposal. 
 
It is our understanding that the proposed application seeks to modify the existing SSD-9522 
Development Consent in stages by amending the sizing and total number of Lots, as well as 
amending the approved roads and constructing new roadways.         
 
HNSW have reviewed the Instrument of Approval for SSD-9522, issued on 21 December 2021 
and notes that Conditions B56 – B63 relate to Aboriginal Cultural Heritage, including conditions 
regarding statutory reporting requirements, preparation of an Aboriginal Cultural Heritage 
Management Plan (ACHMP) and an Unexpected Finds Protocol.   
 
HNSW advises that as the current application is a modification to the original SSD-9522 
proposal, the proponent should ensure compliance with the Aboriginal Heritage conditions 
specified in the Instrument of Approval. HNSW recommends the proponent provide 
documentation demonstrating compliance with the Conditions of Approval - Aboriginal 
Heritage prior to consideration of the Modification proposal.    
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Rebecca Yit, 
Archaeologist at Heritage NSW, on 4927 3244 or rebecca.yit@environment.nsw.gov.au 
 
Yours sincerely  

 

Dr Sam Higgs 
Senior Team Leader  
Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Regulation – North 
Heritage NSW  
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
   
21 May 2021  
 


